Natural Gas Board Minutes 
The Humboldt Natural Gas Board met in regular session on Thursday, November 20th, 2008.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Harvey Shumaker at 7:05 p.m.  Members present were Kira Schmeichel, Lynn Froke and Mike Shumaker.  Cara Luke was absent. 

The minutes of the October meeting was reviewed.  A motion was made by Froke and seconded by Schmeichel to approve the October minutes.  The motion carried.  

The financials for the month of October 2008 were reviewed.  After discussion, a motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Shumaker to approve the financials.  The motion carried. 
The calendars for public awareness have been received.  They will be put into the December 2008 utility bills. 

Locking in rates for the 2009-2010 heating season was discussed.  After speaking with Nick Peterson our new contact for natural gas, more details were communicated as to the process for locking in gas.  He indicated that the commodity for gas is at decent price.  The basis, which is the transportation, is high.  He indicated that we could lock in the commodity and basis separately.  The board had questions regarding the history of the basis pricing and commodity pricing.  The information will be gathered and forwarded to the board before the next meeting.  
The board did indicate that if we could lock in for more years at a cheaper price that they would be interested in doing that.  A motion was made by Froke and seconded by Shumaker to lock in 30% for 2 to 4 years out if we can get the commodity price at $5.50 to $6.50.  The motion carried with all present voting yes. 

Transportation was also discussed.  A motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Froke to lock in the basis if it is $0.10 or less.  The motion carried with all present voting yes.  

Increases in the market were discussed.  A motion was made by Froke and seconded by Schmeichel to lock in 20% if the market starts showing signs of increasing.  The motion carried with all present voting yes. 

Revisions to the Public Awareness Program were reviewed.  A motion was made by Shumaker and seconded by Schmeichel to approve the purchase of a hard copy of RP1162 at approximately $89.00.  The motion carried with all present voting yes.  

Becoming a member of the Pipeline Association for Public Awareness was discussed.  The annual fee is $360.00 which would cover all of the emergency response mailings and training and all contractors’ mailings.  A motion was made by Froke and seconded by Shumaker to approve the membership.  The motion carried with all present voting yes.  
With no further business, a motion was made by Froke and seconded by Schmeichel to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m.  The motion carried. 
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